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With many countries implementing numerous labeling systems and chemical handling requirements
a need arose for one global standard that could help usher in an era of safety and stability in the
chemical handling industry. In the United States alone there are classification and labeling of
chemical requirements for numerous agencies such as the Occupational Safety and Health
Administration (OSHA), Consumer Product Safety Commission, the Environmental Protection
Agency and the Department of Transportation. 
OSHA's Hazard Communication Standard (1910.1200) requires that all employers develop a written
Hazard Communication Program to cover issues of chemical safety in the workplace. The program
needs to include information about chemical labels, MSDS sheets, safe work procedures/practices
and how the employer will train workers exposed to those chemicals. 
In 2012, OSHA revised the Hazard Communication Standard and decided to implement the Globally
Harmonized System (GHS). The GHS was created by the United Nations to help bring a focus on
hazard communication, provide for agreed upon criteria for classification of chemical hazards, and
develop a standardized approach to labeling elements and safety data sheets. 
There are a large number of varying requirements around the world that create potential barriers to
trade in chemicals, particularly for small businesses. A harmonized and consistent approach has
benefits both in terms of protection and trade.
The two most noticeable changes under the new standard will include a new chemical labeling
system and the standardization of MSDS sheets (which will be now called SDS sheet). 
According to OSHA, employers will have to train their employees on those changes by December
1st. 
Also all chemical distributors, manufacturers and importers need to implement this new system by
December 1st, 2015. The existing labels, like NFPA diamonds and HMIS labels will not be allowed
after December 1st , 2015.
The GHS training that TSCTA provides was prepared to help employers understand new changes
and also to educate employees about the new system. In this seminar, students will learn the
information presented to employees through the written mediums of labels and safety data sheets,
and will learn how to apply this information in their workplace. Labels and safety data sheets will
only be successful when employees understand the information presented and are aware of the
actions that should be taken to avoid or minimize exposure, and thus the occurrence of adverse
effects.
Dawid Ditrich is a safety instructor at TSC Training Academy, Long Island City, N.Y.
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